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Town of Shandaken 

County of Ulster 

State of New York 

 

The Town of Shandaken Town Board conducted a Public Hearing on the 2023 Town 

Budget & Regular Monthly Meeting on Monday Shandaken Town Hall. 7209 Rt. 28  

Shandaken, NY 

 

Call to Order 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Roll Call 

 

Members Present   Peter DiSclafani – Supervisor 

Kevin VanBlarcum  - Board Member   

     Kyle Steen – Board Member 

     Elizabeth Kneissl – Board Member 

     Robert Drake – Board Member 

 

Recording Secretary   Joyce Grant - Town Clerk 
 

 

 

1. Call to Order 

2. Pledge of Allegiance 

3. Roll Call 

4. Approval of previous T/B Meeting minutes 

5. Supervisor’s Financial Report 

6. Communications –  

7. Committee Reports:   

a. Ambulance 

b. Building/Zoning 

c. Police 

d. Phoenicia Water 

e. Pine Hill Water 

f. Museum 

g. Recreation 

8. Public Comments on Resolutions 

9. Motions:  

10. Resolutions: 

                                         126.  Pay All Bills 

127.  Town Board – Adopt Preliminary Budget as 2023 Final Budget 

128.  Short Term Rentals – Exceed Cap on Absent Owners 

129.  Pine Hill Water – Hire P/T Deputy Commissioner 

130.  Appointing STR Short Term Rental Officers 

            Open Public Comment 

           Meeting Adjournment - IN MEMORY OF:  Kathleen Reilley, Nadine Felter, Roy Tyson, 

Marilyn Stewart, 

      

The Town Board of the Town of Shandaken calls for a Public Hearing to review the 2023 

Preliminary Budget, to be held on Wednesday November 9, 2022 at 6:30 pm, preceding the 

Town of Shandaken Town Board  

Regular Monthly Meeting Agenda 

Wednesday, November  9, 2022  7pm 
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Regular Monthly Meeting, and at such time hearing any person in favor or against the 

Preliminary Budget. 7209 State Rt. 28, Shandaken NY 12480. 
 

Comments on Budget, Tina Rice, Jan Jaffee & Eric Hofmeister.  

Public Hearing adjourned on a Vanblarcum/Steen motion at 6:52 

 

Jan Jaffe – Pine Hill Commented on the new community group ‘PH2’ which will have their next meeting at 

the Pine Hill Community Center December 6th at 5:30.  People interested in revitalization of our two Main 

Streets – Pine Hill & Phoenicia should contact info@pinehillcommunitycenter.org 

 

Upcoming Events 

Phoenicia Turkey Trot – Saturday November 26th 10-2pm  sign up or donate at  

www.phoeniciaturkeytrot.org   Proceeds this year will benefit the Shandaken Parks & Recreation. 

 

Phoenicia Farmers Market is moving to Pine Hill Community Center for the Winter. Every Sunday starting 

January 8, 2023. 

Supervisor Notes:  As you know our budget hearing was earlier tonight and there is an overall 

2.14% increase. Mostly from energy costs. 

Also, we talked about this long enough, so we are announcing the creation of a committee to update 

our Comprehensive Plan. Please call or email Joyce or myself with your interest. 

I’ll pass your names around to the Board and we’ll decide next month. 

After seeing a NYS grant called NY Forward, offering for Main Street revitalization. This is for  

infrastructure and revitalization.  I called a few residents to put our heads together and think about 

having something available for the next State offering. I realized we have a lot of folks out here with 

interest, ideas and experience in grant writing. If your interested in this, please call or email me or 

Joyce with your info.  This is one of those odd issues we, unlike many Towns, have two Main Streets 

and downtowns. And these are just for one, so, there is competition not only with other Towns but 

ourselves.   

The Pine Hill local flood Analysis is still working and we will have a last public meeting Wednesday 

and presentation from our Engineers, November 30. at 7:00  

Coming up, we would like to join and offer for our employees, NY State deferred compensation Plan. 

This costs us no money and little time to set up for our employees Future. 

I have recommended Kevin to the newly formed, Ulster County Law Enforcement Community 
Engagement Committee (UCLECEC) 

The Shandaken Historical Museum Report for October 2022 

We’ve had 46 visitors this month plus all the people coming & going on Pine Hill Day….not everyone signs our 

guest register. Sometimes only one will sign for a group. It does slow down this time of year, then there’s the 

weekend I was closed with the flu, I still don’t feel 100%. 

We’ve had a donation of old portraits from the Clark family who own the Howland\Lamson House in Mt. 

Tremper; they were discovered in the attic. We’re trying to identify some of them.  

Pine Hill day was a small success, we found out there was a saboteur in Pine Hill pulling down signs ,moving 

road blocks causing the day to be less then it could’ve been. Visitors were for awhile blocked from entering.  

My friend Chris Van Kleeck , the historian for the Winnisook Club has gifted us with a piece of the Club’s 

history entitled “A Winnisook Winter “ , the telling of the Hoevenberg family surviving the winter on Slide Mtn. 

at the Club in 1933-34. I’ll be posting it on Facebook soon. 

I spoke with Vinnie Sorbellini , he said he would be here soon to continue the much needed work . Just in time 

to, we now have a broken window to add to it and the ceiling in the bathrooms is starting to show damage .I 

think we still have a roof leak. Of course hot water is first on the list and gutters. 

http://www.phoeniciaturkeytrot.org/
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We continue to share history on Facebook and Instagram , which I wouldn’t be able to do without the help of 

our amazing Town Clerk, Joyce Grant. Thank you, Joyce. 

                                    Thank you for your continued support. Kathleen Myers, Director 
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RESOLUTION #126-22                                     OFFERED BY: VANBLARCUM 

 

RESOLUTION TO PAY ALL BILLS 

 

WHEREAS, The Department of Audit and Control require Town Boards to sign and inspect all 

vouchers coming into the town for payment, to number and total amounts from each fund.  

 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board authorize the following vouchers paid:  

 

General       $  277,866.44 

Highway            182,637.28 

Phoenicia Water          9,881.36    

Pine Hill Water             2,433.17    

Phoenicia Lights               102.96 

Chichester Lights                 8.98 

Pine Hill Lights                    68.18 

Cemetery Fund         2,500.00  

    ------------------ 

     $  475,498.37 

          

AND MOVES ITS ADOPTION 

Seconded by: KNEISSL 

       ROLL CALL 

      AYES  NAYS 

 

BOARD MEMBER  DRAKE            __X___    _____ 
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BOARD MEMBER  KNEISSL  __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  STEEN   __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  VAN BLARCUM __X___    _____ 

 

SUPERVISOR  DISCLAFANI  __X___                 _____ 
 

RESOLUTION #127-22      OFFERED BY KNEISSL 

RESOLUTION ADOPTING 2023 PRELIMINARY BUDGET AS 2023 TOWN BUDGET 

WHEREAS, the Town of Shandaken has prepared a 2023 Preliminary Budget for review; 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED the Town Board of the Town of Shandaken following a Public 

Hearing held at 6:30 pm on Wednesday, November 9, 2022 hereby adopts the 2023 Preliminary Budget as 

amended as the 2023 Town Budget for the Town of Shandaken 

AND MOVES ITS ADOPTION 

Seconded by: DISCLAFANI 

       ROLL CALL 

      AYES  NAYS 

 

BOARD MEMBER  DRAKE            __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  KNEISSL  __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  STEEN   __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  VAN BLARCUM __X___    _____ 

 

SUPERVISOR  DISCLAFANI  __X___                 _____ 
 

RESOLUTION #128-22                                 OFFERED BY: DISCLAFANI 

 

RESOLUTION TO EXCEED STR CAP – ABSENT OWNERS 

 

     WHEREAS, the Shandaken Town Board passed Town Law #2-2022 Short Term Rentals on June 10th, 

2022. 

     WHEREAS, Town Law #2-2022 established a cap of 150 on the number of STR licenses available to non-

resident owners. 

     WHEREAS, the Town Clerk, acting as the Short Term Rental Licensing Officer, processed and provided 

preliminary STR licenses to 150 non-resident owners .   

     WHEREAS, the Short Term Rental Licensing Officer received four applications prior to the non-resident 

cap being reached, and in consideration that these four applicants were responsive to processing questions from 

the Short Term Rental Licensing Officer and have no other outstanding violations, and in further consideration 

that this is the law's first year of implementation. 

 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED the town board authorizes the Short Term Rental Licensing Officer to 

process and, if all requirements are met, provide licenses to these four applicants in excess of the non-resident 

cap specified in Town Law #2-2022. 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the town board will not accept additional requests for exemption or 

exception from the non-resident cap. 
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BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the town board directs the Short Term Rental Licensing Officer to establish a 

waitlist for any additional non-resident requests received and to not process any applicants on said waitlist until 

such time as the number of non-resident STR licenses falls below the cap of 150. 

AND MOVES ITS ADOPTION 

Seconded by: DRAKE 

       ROLL CALL 

      AYES  NAYS 

 

BOARD MEMBER  DRAKE            __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  KNEISSL  __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  STEEN   __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  VAN BLARCUM __X___    _____ 

 

SUPERVISOR  DISCLAFANI  __X___                 _____ 

 

RESOLUTION #129-22      OFFERED BY: DRAKE 

Pine Hill Water – Hire P/T Deputy Commissioner 

WHEREAS, under §20 of the Town Law, the Town Board shall designate all appointed 

officers and employees of the Town; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the following personnel, Shane Berryann,  be 

appointed as a  Town of Shandaken Pine Hill Water District Deputy. Commissioner at $20 hr. 

not to exceed 60 hours per year.  

AND MOVES ITS ADOPTION 

Seconded by: STEEN  

       ROLL CALL 

      AYES  NAYS 

 

BOARD MEMBER  DRAKE            __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  KNEISSL  __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  STEEN   __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  VAN BLARCUM __X___    _____ 

 

SUPERVISOR  DISCLAFANI  __X___                 _____ 

 

RESOLUTION #130-22      OFFERED BY: STEEN 

APPOINTING SHORT-TERM ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS 

WHEREAS, pursuant to §20 of the Town Law, the Town Board shall designate all appointed officers 

and employees of the Town; 

THEREFORE, be it RESOLVED, The Town Board of the Town of Shandaken hereby appoints 

DONNA LEMOINE CEO, PETER McGUIRK BSI and GRACE GRANT ZEO as Town of Shandaken 

SHORT-TERM RENTAL ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS. (STREO) 
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Be it further RESOLVED, These positions are served at  no additional compensation.  

AND MOVES ITS ADOPTION 

Seconded by: VANBLARCUM 

       ROLL CALL 

      AYES  NAYS 

 

BOARD MEMBER  DRAKE            __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  KNEISSL  __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  STEEN   __X___    _____ 

 

BOARD MEMBER  VAN BLARCUM __X___    _____ 

 

SUPERVISOR  DISCLAFANI  __X___                 _____ 
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Meeting Adjourned 7:20 pm on a Vanblarcum/Steen Motion.  

 

Signed this 10th day of November, 2022 

 

_________________________________ 

Joyce Grant – Town Clerk 


